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Post Construction Traffic Concerns Update

During our neighborhood meeting last November, one of 
the agendas was issues with post construction traffic issue 
such as cut-through, speeding, rolling four-way stops, 
etc., especially on Columbia Terrace and No. Parkside Dr.  
Collectively, the concerned neighbors in attendance agreed 
we need to meet with our councilman and city engineers to 
see what plans and measures can be implemented to curtail 
such problems here in the Uplands.  Therefore, a meeting 
has been scheduled with Councilman Grayeb and city 
engineer Scott Reese at our next scheduled neighborhood 
meeting on Jan 8th.  If you are concerned with future 
traffic/safety problems within this neighborhood and have 
questions on how to resolve this problem, or simply want 
to listen to what out city employees have to say on this 
subject, then you should probably attend.  

New Water Lines/Main Update

A few months back I wrote in the October newsletter 
informing you folks about Illinois American Water 
installing new water lines within the Uplands.  Here is all I 
know about this subject:

• The Uplands Water Main Replacement Project 
will award an engineering firm the contract for this 
engineering project sometime in late December 2014.  
Once the engineering firm signs the contract for this 
project, they will begin to take topography and survey 
the project.

• Included with this bid: the engineer will have to appear 
two times, at two different neighborhood meetings 
with exhibits, informing you on what’s going on with 
this construction process.

• The first meeting is expected when all the survey 
and topography is done, and when the engineering 
contractor has a proposed a route for the new water 
main.  This is estimated to be done mid-to-late January 
2015.

President’s Comments • The second meeting will be when the contractor 
has all the final plans to present.  Probably around 
late February 2015.

• Roger Goodson, Operations Superintendent for 
Illinois American Water states, “Once we are ready 
with our information to present, we will reach out 
to meet and present to you first so that you can 
know what the plans are and then we can schedule 
a time to present to the Homeowners Association.”

It appears this project will be quite” transparent” 
regarding informing the neighbors in the Uplands.  
Just so you know the Upland officers may have to 
schedule a special meeting sometime in the new few 
months just to keep everyone updated.  I’ll keep you 
informed as best as I can.
 

Changes in the Bylaws -Update.

As the Upland board members stated earlier in the fall, 
we proposed an increase in our annual neighborhood 
dues from $10.00/yr. to $20.00/yr. to help offset 
increased expenses and low number of neighbors 
paying their annual dues.  In order to change the 
annual dues, we must obey the bylaw rules.  This is 
a 4-step process and the final step will occur at our 
neighborhood meeting on Jan. 8th.  Section 6 of 
Article X is the last step to make any amendments.

• Section 6:  Second Meeting; Vote:  In the second 
regular membership meeting following such 
notice, the vote of the dues-paying membership 
to adopt or reject such proposal(s) shall be taken. 
The proposal(s) is (are) adopted if approved by a 
favorable vote of two-thirds of the dues- paying 
membership in attendance at the meeting.  The 
membership may accept or reject the proposal(s) in 
whole or in part.

See you at the meeting.

    Sincerely, 
    Burgit Smith
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A SPECIAL THANK YOU TO ALL OF THESES UPLAND NEIGHBORHOOD VOLUNTEERS!! 
    
The Uplands Residential Association's officers would like to start out this new year by saying THANK YOU to all the volunteers 
who quietly work behind the scenes to help make this neighborhood the best in the city.  In order to make the Uplands the most 
grandiose neighborhood, it takes dedicated volunteers. If you know any of these neighbors please take a moment to say thank you.   
     
COMMITTEES:     HOLDAY WREATH HANGING/STORAGE:  
Desire Kane - Picnic Chair    Kara & Josh Harris, Chris Setti, Kay Ahl, Christine & John McConnell,
Bernie Goitein - Zoning and Land Use   Jill & Darren Hurst, Wendy & Mike Monahan, Brenda & John O’Russa 
Kirk Schekler - Welcome Committee    Peoria Fire Dept Firehouse 3, Capt. Maklin PFD 
Kara Harris - Code Violations    
Ron Douglas - Traffic     NEWSLETTER DELIVERERS/DISTRIBUTER 
Kara/Josh Harris - Neighborhood Safety   These neighbors are responsible for delivering your Uplander to your 
J.R. Hinchee - Neighborhood Beautification  door.   
Dan Armich - Long-Range Planning     
Barb Drew - Parking     Steve and Kathy Klister these folks get the newletters from the Publisher
Kay  Ahl - Garage Sale     and deliver to all the couriers:  Melissa Stevenson, John Fuller, 
Brenda O’Russa - Editor for the newsletter  Desiree Kane, Dan Armich, Chris Setti, Pam Thompson, Shelly 
Lenzini,Steve Marxs - Website Director   Kara & Josh Harris, Andy Kelly & Jennifer Brady, Linda & Bill Gilbert, 
       Linda Irwin, Bethaney Zaborowski, Camille & John Gibson, 
       Holly Hammel,  Christine McConnell, Michelle & Mike Simone, 
       Martha Willi, Holly Hammel, Jake Turner

The Uplander is printed by The Print Shop at Peoria 
Park District.  Call them for your printing needs at 
681-2837.

President’s Comments
Hello everyone!  September is finally hear, the unofficial 
end of summer.   It’s hard to believe that autumn is right 
around the corner.  This month is our neighborhood 
picnic.  If you are new to the neighborhood, this event is 
a great way to meet your neighbors and a lot of fun for 
the kids.  

The picnic will be held at 5pm on Saturday September 
12th in upper Bradley Park located on North Parkside 
Drive between the Columbus Statue and Main Street.  
However, before the picnic there will be a bicycle parade 
for the kids.  This unique event will start at 4:30pm just 
prior to the picnic at the corner of Columbia Terrace 
and Parkside Drive in front of the Columbus statue.   
The kids need to show with their bikes, tricycles, 
rollerblades, etc. (some kids decorate their bikes with 
streamers, ribbons, wear costumes, etc.)  The parade 
route will include West Parkside Dr. east to Glenwood,  
right on Glenwood to Columbia Terrace, right on CT to 
the starting point.  The parade route will be barricaded 
off from traffic for the kids’ safety.  

After the parade, it’s off to the picnic where there will 
be a fire truck from nearby firehouse number 3.  The 
kids will get to meet and greet firefighters and tour a 
firetruck first hand.  Pretty cool, ah!  The picnic area 
will have picnic tables provided, a porta-a-potty and is 
conveniently located near the playground equipment.  
Hamburgers, hotdogs, lemonade and condiments will 
be provided.  Just bring a dish to pass around.  Sounds 
like fun doesn’t it?  Hope everyone can make it.

I would like to inform you of an upcoming event.  RC 
Race Management and Running Central are scheduled 
to host the third annual River City Marathon to benefit 
to Benefit St. Jude’s Run.  This marathon is schedule to 
take place on Sunday October 18th.  What does this 
event have to do with the Uplands?  Well, the marathon 
route will be passing through our neighborhood.  The 

race will start downtown, and then meander through 
other neighborhoods throughout the city, then passing 
through West Peoria.  From West Peoria, the route will 
continue on Western Ave. to North Parkside-north-to 
West Parkside-all the way to Elmwood.  Elmwood to 
Columbia Ter., then left on Columbia Ter (exiting the 
Uplands).  If you have early to mid-morning plans on 
this day (such as going to church) you may want to 
leave the neighborhood very early in the morning and 
perhaps not return until after 12 noon.  This marathon 
is so large that many surrounding streets will be blocked 
off.  If you don’t have plans on this particular day, why 
not walk up to one of the above streets, bring a lawn 
chair and cheer on the runners?  Sit back, relax, bring 
some coffee, ice tea, a Bloody Mary, etc. and cheer on 
the runners. 

If you would like to participate in this race, be a 
volunteer, or need race info for adults or kids, just go to 
the Running Central web-site or you may call Running 
Central at  676-6531 for more information.
hwww.runrivercity.com
			   Sincerely,  
				    Burgit Smith
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Dues
Please make checks payable to The Uplands Residential 
Association. If you are interested in donating extra money to 
our beautification fund please indicate this on the registration 
form below. You may include the additional amount on 
the same check as your dues. Your URA dues can now 
be paid online! We have set up a Paypal account for your 
convenience. To do so, please visit www.Paypal.com, click 
Send, enter the URA email address of TheUplandsPeoria@
gmail.com and the amount, then click Continue and follow 
additional prompts.  Your dues will be deposited directly into 
the URA’s Checking Account.
In 2014 your dues helped pay for the printing of the monthly 
newsletter, the annual Easter Egg hunt, the annual Picnic 
and the renewal of the URA post office box.  We continue 
to plan for the future of The Uplands to make this the best 
neighborhood it can be and your dues help make this 
possible! 

THE UPLANDS RESIDENTIAL ASSOCIATION 2015 
MEMBERSHIP REGISTRATION

Name ___________________________________________

Address_________________________________________

Home Phone _____________ Work Phone______________

Email __________________________________

Would you be willing to volunteer with
o Block Captain		  o Newsletter Delivery		
o Traffic	 	 	 o Safety			 
o Beautification 	               o Long-Range Plans		
o Zoning Land Use		  o Parking

Send completed form and check payable to URA Treasurer 
Dustin Draggist, P.O. Box 6532, Peoria, IL 61601-6532.  
Dues are $20 and allow the neighborhood to do many good 
things.  Please consider a donation to the Neighborhood 
Beautification Committee.

_______ YES!  I/WE will pay our $20 association dues, and 
contribute an additional $ ______ for beautification.

The URA is on Facebook. Like us for 
current news on the neighborhood!

REMINDER:
The Uplands Neighborhood Association will 
not be having a scheduled meeting this month 
(September) due to our annual picnic.  The next 
scheduled URA meeting will be October 8th 2015 
at Bradley Epworth Church 7 pm. 

Children’s Museum 

A Peoria Park District Facility

Uplands Residential Association Meeting 8-13-2015
Meeting started at 7:00 pm.

Treasure: Membership dues $60 / Paypal fees of $0.88 / $3,406.34 
(overall fund), $1,346.23 (beautification fund) / 56 paid members

The Park District recently billed us for Uplanders and other printed 
materials.  West Bluff council did not meet last month.
C.J. sent a letter to the park district about bathroom facilities in Upper 
Laura Bradley Park. The next Park District meeting is August 26th @ 
6pm. We don’t know if this will be brought up at the meeting.
Pete proposed an Uplands Reporting Team for kids 12 and under, 
writing small articles about the Uplands for the Uplander. He will be 
coordinating it.
The Night Out Against Crime was discussed, but no one seemed 
interested in driving that as an Uplands event. We already invite the 
Police and Firefighters to our picnic, so we don’t feel the need for this 
as much.
Several people complimented the new Uplands Directory.
•	 The main topic of discussion was the Picnic.
•	 Desiree is doing most of the coordination. Contact her if you want 

to help or if you have specific questions. Please bring games if 
you want.

•	 We were unable to get donated hamburgers this year.
•	 There will be PortaSans.
•	 The picnic is an excellent opportunity to pay your Uplands dues 

if you haven’t already done so this year. Vanessa volunteered to 
handle Uplands Dues at the picnic.

•	 There will be nametags at the Uplands Dues Collection table.
•	 The next time Block Party Permit signatures will be required for 

the picnic is 2017.
Meeting adjourned at 7:56pm.



YOU’RE INVITED TO A BLOCK PARTY
2nd Annual W PSD Fall Fest

The residents on West Parkside Drive are hosting a block 
party for all the neighbors who reside in the Uplands.  Folks, 
let’s face it, you deserve this.  Let’s put down our electronic 
devices and relax with your neighbors.

Date: Saturday September 26th, 2015
Where: Intersection of W. Parkside at Institute Pl.
Time: 4pm to 10 pm

We will have W Parkside closed from Glenwood to Elmwood. 
 

Feel free to bring your lawn chairs, games (such as bags), 
bicycles, tricycles, soccer balls etc.

Food? There will no grills; however, you may want to bring 
sandwiches, snacks, etc.

Beverages? You may want to bring you own water or 
favorite beverage, although there will be a keg of cold beer 
provided. Washroom facilities will be provided.  No rain 
date.

Questions?  Contact Burgit Smith  burgitpaul@yahoo.com 
or Dave Bartolo" davebartolo@gmail.com

The Facts About Chimney Fires
“Chimneys really decorate the roofline of a home… and they’re 
maintenance–free, besides. Right?”  Your chimney–and the flue 
that lines it–adds architectural interest to your home, but its’ real 
function is to carry dangerous flue gases from your fireplace, wood 
stove or furnace safely out of your home. A chimney helps your 
household air stay breathable…just as your windows and your 
bathroom, attic and kitchen vents do. Unlike those other exhaust 
points in your home, however, fireplace and wood stove chimneys 
need a special kind of care. 

As you snuggle in front of a cozy fire or bask in the warmth of your 
wood stove, you are taking part in a ritual of comfort and enjoyment 
handed down through the centuries. The last thing you are likely 
to be thinking about is the condition of your chimney. However, if 
you don’t give some thought to it before you light those winter fires; 
your enjoyment may be very short-lived. Why? Dirty chimneys can 
cause chimney fires, which damage structures, destroy homes and 
injure or kill people. 

No One Welcomes a Chimney Fire
A chimney fire in action can be impressive. Indications of a 
chimney fire have been described as creating:

•	 loud cracking and popping noise
•	 a lot of dense smoke, and
•	 an intense, hot smell

Chimney fires can burn explosively – noisy and dramatic enough 
to be detected by neighbors or people passing by. Flames or dense 
smoke may shoot from the top of the chimney. Homeowners 
report being startled by a low rumbling sound that reminds them 
of a freight train or a low flying airplane. However, those are only 
the chimney fires you know about. Slow-burning chimney fires 
don’t get enough air or have fuel to be dramatic or visible. But, 
the temperatures they reach are very high and can cause as much 
damage to the chimney structure – and nearby combustible parts of 
the house – as their more spectacular cousins. With proper chimney 
system care, chimney fires are entirely preventable. 
 

Creosote & Chimney Fires: What You Must Know
Fireplaces and wood stoves are designed to safely contain wood-
fuel fires, while providing heat for a home. The chimneys that serve 
them have the job of expelling the by-products of combustion – the 
substances produced when wood burns. These include smoke, water 
vapor, gases, unburned wood particles, hydrocarbon, tar fog and 
assorted minerals. As these substances exit the fireplace or wood 
stove, and flow up into the relatively cooler chimney, condensation 
occurs. The resulting residue that sticks to the inner walls of the 
chimney is called creosote.  

Creosote is black or brown in appearance. It can be crusty and 
flaky…tar-like, drippy and sticky…or shiny and hardened. Often, 
all forms will occur in one chimney system. Whatever form it takes, 
creosote is highly combustible. If it builds up in sufficient quantities 
– and the internal flue temperature is high enough – the result could 
be a chimney fire.  Certain conditions encourage the buildup of 
creosote. Restricted air supply, unseasoned wood and, cooler than 
normal chimney temperatures are all factors that can accelerate 
the buildup of creosote on chimney flue walls. Air supply may be 
restricted by closing the glass doors, by failing to open the damper 
wide enough, and the lack of sufficient make-up air  to move heated 
smoke up the chimney rapidly (the longer the smoke’s “residence 
time” in the flue, the more likely is it that creosote will form). A 
wood stove’s air supply can be limited by closing down the stove 

damper or air inlets too soon or too much. Burning unseasoned 
wood – because so much energy is used initially just to drive off 
the water trapped in the cells of the logs– keeps the resulting smoke 
cooler, than if seasoned wood is used. In the case of wood stoves, 
overloading the firebox with wood in an attempt to get a longer burn 
time also contributes to creosote buildup.

How Chimney Fires Hurt Chimneys 
Masonry Chimneys
When a chimney fire occur in masonry chimney – whether the flue 
is an older, unlined type or tile lined to meet current safety codes – 
the high temperatures at which they burn (around 2000°F) can “melt 
mortar, crack tiles, cause liners to collapse and damage the outer 
masonry material”.  Most often, thermal shock occurs and tiles 
crack and mortar is displaced, which provides a pathway for flames 
to reach the combustible wood frame of the house. This event is 
extremely dangerous, call 911 immediately.

Special Effects on Wood Stoves
Wood stoves are made to contain hot fires. The connector pipes that 
run from the stove to the chimney are another matter. They cannot 
withstand the high temperatures produced during a chimney fire and 
can warp, buckle and even separate from the vibrations created by 
air turbulence during a fire. If damaged by a chimney fire, they must 
be replaced.  

Nine Signs that You’ve Had a Chimney Fire 
Since a chimney, damaged by a chimney fire, can endanger a home 
and its’ occupants and a chimney fire can occur without anyone 
being aware of them it’s important to have your chimney regularly 
inspected by a CSIA Certified Chimney Sweep. Here are the signs 
that a professional chimney sweep looks for:

•	 “Puffy” or “honey combed” creosote
•	 Warped metal of the damper, metal smoke chamber  
        connector pipe or factory-built metal chimney
•	 Cracked or collapsed flue tiles, or tiles with large chunks 
       missing
•	 Discolored and/or distorted rain cap
•	 Heat-damaged TV antenna attached to the chimney
•	 Creosote flakes and pieces found on the roof or ground
•	 Roofing material damaged from hot creosote
•	 Cracks in exterior masonry
•	 Evidence of smoke escaping through mortar joints of 
       masonry or tile liners

If you think a chimney fire has occurred, call a CSIA Certified 
Chimney Sweep® for a professional evaluation. If your 
suspicions are confirmed, a certified sweep will be able to make 
recommendations about how to bring the system back into 
compliance with safety standards. Depending on the situation, you 
might need a few flue tiles replaced, a new liner system installed or 
an entire chimney rebuilt. Each situation is unique and will dictate 
its own solution.  

Proper Maintenance
Clean chimneys don’t catch fire. Make sure a CSIA Certified 
Chimney Sweep inspects your solid fuel venting system annually, 
and cleans and repairs it whenever needed. Your sweep may have 
other maintenance recommendations depending on how you use 
your fireplace or stove. CSIA recommends that you call on CSIA 
Certified Chimney Sweeps, since they are regularly tested on their 
understanding of the complexities of chimney and venting system.   
- See more at: www.csia.org/homeowner-resources/the_facts_
about_chimney_fires.aspx#sthash.3RZ2JZt6.dpuf

Unruly Houses
Now that school (Bradley) is in session and some of our rental 
houses become occupied, there may be an occurrence(s) of 
“unruly” renters. The Uplands has approximately 100 rental 
houses.  Keep in mind, most rental houses in our neighborhood 
have tenants who are good neighbors and are “well behaved.”  
Unfortunately, there are some college rentals that have 
house parties and can be quite loud causing a menace to the 
neighborhood. Here are some tips if you are bothered my loud 
college house parties:

1.	 When you call in, get the specific house address number.  
      This is very important for nuisance calls in the future.  
2.	 You should store the non-emergency police number for 
      Bradley Police in your phone 677-2000. Using this number 
      connects you directly to the police dispatch on campus.  
      Doing this will expedite the procedure more so than dialing 
      911.
3.	 If you fear retaliation from a “problem” house, by all   
      means, you may remain anonymous.  Just inform the 
      dispatcher not to send a patrol car over to your house.  If   
      the officers need to talk to you in person, just plan to meet 
      with them at another location.  Perhaps you can drive to 
      the campus police station to discuss your incident.
4.	 If you have an issue with a “problem” house and don’t \
      want to deal with the Bradley Police, you may then dial 911 
      for City of Peoria Police.  In fact, the Bradley Police and 
      the City Police are partnered and both use the 911 system.

If you have any other specific questions, please call the 
non-emergency number 677-2000.  There is a dispatcher on duty 
24 hours a day 

Annual Picnic
 
The Uplands Annual Picnic will be held 
on Saturday, September 12th.

The kids bike parade will be held at 
4:30 PM leaving from the corner of 
Columbia Terrace and Parkside and 
the picnic will begin at 5 PM in upper 
Bradley Park.
 
Bring your favorite sides and/or 
desserts, we will provide the main 
course and lots of fun!
 
We still need volunteers to help with 
planning, and of course help during 
the picnic.
 
If you would like to donate funds to 
help make this year great please send 
or drop off money to Treasurer Dustin 
Draggist, or Picnic Chairperson Desiree 
Kane.
 
If you would like to sign up to help on 
the day of the picnic please contact 
Desiree Kane at dez.kane@gmail.com.
 
Some jobs we need filled: 

•	 Burger/dog flippers 
•	 Game assistance

○○ bocce balls
○○ sack races
○○ badminton

•	 Clean-up crew for the park
 
It’s always fun to get together and see 
all our neighbors again-don’t miss it!

Visit our website: 
www.TheUplandsPeoria.com

Email us at: 
TheUplandsPeoria@gmail.com

If you have information 
for The Uplander, 

please contact 
Brenda O’Russa 
at 673-2776 or 

bkorussa@comcast.net

The Uplander is 
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The Print Shop 
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